
Submitter: Josh Kelsey 

On Behalf Of:  

Committee: Senate Committee On Judiciary 

Measure, Appointment or Topic: SB697 

This bill is unconstitutional, has no fiscal impact statement and fails to recognize 

common sense principals. The negative impact this bill would have on youth and 

sportsman activities is not recognized to its full extent. Current age restrictions are 

already appropriate and should not be changed. There is no documented proof of 

current age limit being too young for possession of firearms.  


